August 8, 2016

Dear Resident,

Summer Village of Birchcliff Wastewater Collection System
Construction Completion and Pump Requirement Clarification

We are pleased to advise you that the construction of the low pressure force main system has been very
successful and will be completed on schedule and budget. Starting in the week of August 15, 2016,
homeowners will be permitted to connect to the new system.

On June 21, 2016, the Summer Village provided a letter that noted that a Liberty LSGX202-RE (2 Stage)
grinder pump or approved equivalent will be required for all properties. This is still the case. Through
the public information sessions and other communications, there has been consideration for use of an
LSG 202 (1 Stage) pump, particularly in certain areas. However, in order to ensure that the pump
performance criteria will be uniform throughout the Summer Village and to eliminate the risk of
improper pumps being installed by owners, this is no longer being considered. The Liberty LSGX 202 (2
stage) grinder pump or equivalent is required in all lots and a brochure is attached for your
information.

If you have any further questions or comments, please feel free to contact:

Brad Vander Heyden brad.vanderheyden@stantec.com

James Coates James.Coates@stantec.com

Phyllis Forsyth pforsyth@sylvansummervillages.ca
Sincerely,

SPhyllis Forsyth

Phyllis Forsyth
Chief Administrative Officer
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